
Millbrook Junior School 
Churchill Way, Kettering, Northamptonshire, NN15 5DP 

Tel: (01536) 517049 Website: www.millbrookjuniors.co.uk 
Headteacher: Mrs Danielle Warren 

 

 

                             

                          Dream, Believe, Aspire, Achieve                      
 

         

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are holding a Scholastic Book Fair in our school between 29th November and 5th 
December. There will be so many lovely books to choose from, as well as stationery items. 
The Book Fair will be held in Rome Classroom and the children will be able to access the 
Book Fair during their weekly Reading Hub slot. We regret that it will not be possible to offer 
after school sessions this time.  
 
The day for each class will be as follows: 
 

• Wednesday 29th November: Belfast, Paris, Madrid 
(If the Book fair arrives late on Wednesday then these classes will visit on Wednesday 6th December)  

• Thursday 30th November: Beijing, Tokyo, Canberra 

• Friday 1st December: Ottawa, Lima 

• Monday 4th December: Cardiff, Edinburgh, Cairo 

• Tuesday 5th December: Berlin, Washington, Caracas 

 

Children can bring money in a named purse OR parents and carers can buy gift vouchers for 
children to spend at the Book Fair. 
Vouchers can be purchased online in advance and a paper copy of the email must be 
brought to the Book Fair. It is not possible to give change for vouchers or replace lost 
vouchers.  
 
If you would like to do this, please use the following link: 
https://shop.scholastic.co.uk//book-fair-gift-vouchers 
 
(Please remind your child that they should only purchase items for themselves or their 
family. They are not allowed to buy items for friends in school.)  
 
Children can also fill out a Wish List when they visit the book fair. If you would like to 
purchase any of the items on their list, the instructions for payment are on the Wish List 
form. The Wish List must be returned to school by lunchtime on Tuesday 5th December so 
that purchases can be organised before the Book Fair leaves the school. 
 
If your child is unable to visit the Book Fair, you can order from the attached leaflet via the 
Scholastic website. These purchases will be sent to the school and given to your child. 
 
The link for payment via the website is: 
 https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/pay/1285940 

https://twitter.com/MillbrookJunior
https://www.instagram.com/millbrookjuniorschool/
https://www.facebook.com/Millbrook-Junior-School-107042785205530
https://shop.scholastic.co.uk/book-fair-gift-vouchers
https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/pay/1285940


 
 

  
 
 

 

The school will receive 60% commission in books for our Reading Hub if we raise more than 
£600. Thank you for your support. 
 
Paula Harker  
 


